

CENTRAL LINN SCHOOL BOARD UPDATE

March 14, 2016

COMMUNICATION

- Each month, teachers may nominate students for the Superintendent's Award. The award is given in recognition of outstanding personal accomplishments. Recipients for March were: Brylee Johnson, first grade; Saydey Johnson, fourth grade; Lillian Gardner, seventh grade; and Georgia Evans, ninth grade.
- > Director Frasier clarified his motion to approve Resolution 16-02-01 at the February 16th meeting. He moved to approve the resolution as submitted with an approximate tax rate of \$1.87 and if the district comes in under, the difference would be returned. What he meant was if the tax rate comes in lower than the estimated \$1.87 the lower tax rate will be charged to the taxpayer.

BOARD ACTION

- > Approved meeting minutes of the regular board meeting of February 8, special board meetings of February 16, and February 19, 2016, as submitted.
- > Approved temporary, part-time, contract for Johnna Neal for 2016-17.
- > Approved first year probationary, administrator contract for Robyn Bailey for 2016-17.

BUSINESS

- > Considered for second reading the following school board policies:
 - EBB and GBE Integrated Pest Management and Staff Health and Safety
 - EBC-EBCA Emergency Procedures and Disaster Plans
 - EEA and EEACA Student Transportation Services & School Bus Driver Examination & Training EFAA/AR District Nutrition & Food Services and Reimbursable School Meals & Milk Programs GCDA/GDDA Criminal Records Checks/Fingerprinting
 - JHCD, JHCDA Nonprescription Medication & Prescription Medication
- > JECF and JECH-AR Interdistrict Transfer of Resident Students.
- > Acknowledged Mike Day as Jr. High Track Coach and Art Kallai as Jr. High Baseball Coach.
- > Acknowledged summary of Brian Gardner's annual evaluation. Summary will be attached to meeting minutes and posted on the website.
- > Discussed school calendar for 2016-17.

REPORTS

> Celeste Van Cleave clarified community rumor the District was sitting on an extra \$250,000. The statement is misleading. She explained the unappropriated ending fund balance in the budget was based on State School Funds (SSF) in a 50%/50% split over the biennium. In the current budget you will see the Contingency Fund of \$198,000 to be used as the planned Beginning Fund Balance for 2016-17 and to maintain current programs. These are not extra funds.